July 14, 2020

Senator Pat Toomey 310 Grant Street, Suite 1440 Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear Senator Toomey,

Thank you for your partnership during this time of national crisis. As the COVID-19 pandemic persists, your efforts have been and will continue to be critical to Pennsylvania's recovery efforts. As the Senate prepares its next pandemic response bill, it is vital that cities like the City of Aliquippa are not forgotten.

The response to the COVID-19 crisis on the ground here in the City of Aliquippa and across the country is being coordinated by local and state officials who are devoting significant resources to keeping our residents safe. At the same time, with the economy stalled, much of our revenue is vanishing. Unfortunately, the federal government has not yet provided emergency fiscal relief for America's cities that can be used to mitigate the budget shortfalls resulting from COVID-19's impact on their local economies.

I am writing to urge that you make direct financial aid to cities of all sizes a priority in the next financial assistance package. This will be essential to helping cities save jobs and maintain essential services as well as allow us to lead a strong recovery locally. We cannot have a strong economy without strong cities.

This unprecedented national health emergency is decimating operating budgets in cities like ours. In the City of Aliquippa alone, we have seen a drop in revenue. At the same time, we are devoting enormous resources to respond to the crisis and keep people safe.

As you know, most cities, including the city of Aliquippa, are required by law to run a balanced budget. Without federal support, many cities will be forced to lay off employees and make cuts to essential services, including those for public safety. We are still in the midst of a pandemic, and we cannot afford to be furloughing and laying off employees or cutting city services at a time when our residents need them most.

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

There should be nothing controversial about helping the cities that are working around the clock to defeat this virus, which is why I am asking you to send cities the help they desperately need.

Thank you again for your leadership, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Dwan B. Walker

Mayor

July 14, 2020

Senator Robert P. Casey 200 N. Third Street Suite 14A Harrisburg, PA 17101

Dear Senator Casey,

Thank you for your partnership during this time of national crisis. As the COVID-19 pandemic persists, your efforts have been and will continue to be critical to Pennsylvania's recovery efforts. As the Senate prepares its next pandemic response bill, it is vital that cities like the City of Aliquippa are not forgotten.

The response to the COVID-19 crisis on the ground here in the City of Aliquippa and across the country is being coordinated by local and state officials who are devoting significant resources to keeping our residents safe. At the same time, with the economy stalled, much of our revenue is vanishing. Unfortunately, the federal government has not yet provided emergency fiscal relief for America's cities that can be used to mitigate the budget shortfalls resulting from COVID-19's impact on their local economies.

I am writing to urge that you make direct financial aid to cities of all sizes a priority in the next financial assistance package. This will be essential to helping cities save jobs and maintain essential services as well as allow us to lead a strong recovery locally. We cannot have a strong economy without strong cities.

This unprecedented national health emergency is decimating operating budgets in cities like ours. In the City of Aliquippa alone, we have seen a drop in revenue. At the same time, we are devoting enormous resources to respond to the crisis and keep people safe.

As you know, most cities, including the city of Aliquippa, are required by law to run a balanced budget. Without federal support, many cities will be forced to lay off employees and make cuts to essential services, including those for public safety. We are still in the midst of a pandemic, and we cannot afford to be furloughing and laying off employees or cutting city services at a time when our residents need them most.

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

There should be nothing controversial about helping the cities that are working around the clock to defeat this virus, which is why I am asking you to send cities the help they desperately need.

Thank you again for your leadership, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Dwan B. Walker

Mayor